
SCOPP COMMUNITY MEETING 

December 11, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Roll Call: Present: Cheryle Johnson, Barbara Lawson, Leona Plante, Jackie Hojnacki, Lois Konopacky 

Absent:  Sharon Talty 

The secretary’s report for November was read by Lois Konopacky.  There were on changes or corrections. 

Barbara Pierce made a motion to accept the secretary’s report, seconded by Joan Hlavin. 

Barbara Lawson gave the treasurer’s report for November.  The balance as of Nov. 30, 2019 was $7,991.01.  

There were no changes or corrections to the report.  Barbara Groh made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report 

– seconded by Karen Whaley. 

Cheryle commented on the treasurer’s report – a reminder that when you see charges labeled Clover, they are 

credit card charges for SCOPP events. 

Residents enjoyed the largest Thanksgiving dinner in the history of Park Place – not counting the meals that 

were delivered to residents.  Residents commented that the lines for food went quickly and that the food was 

delicious. 

Just a reminder to try to purchase tickets when they are being sold so that Chris Masino has an accurate count 

when purchasing food for the event. 

Cheryle thanked Clem Massaro, and Jim Whaley for converting the barn façade into a gingerbread house. 

Cheryle addressed the SCOPP Bylaws.  We are waiting for Sharon Talty to return so the whole Board can work 

on them together. 

The Craft Fair and SCOPP Café went well. 

Lenny Zitz & Gary Argraves were the winners of the Christmas Golf Cart Parade.  They received tickets to the 

New Year’s Eve Party for prizes. SCOPP and Chris provided refreshments for the After Golf Cart Party. 

A big thank you to the following residents for setting up the outdoor decorations in the park – Jim Rocco, Al 

Masino, Jim Whaley, Clem Massaro & Chris Masino. 

Also thanks to Barb Pierce, Al & Terry Masino, Jim Rocco, Jim Whaley, Ann Careccia, Leona Plante, Jackie 

Hojnacki, Charlotte Lawson, Ruth Cockburn, Susan Spalding and Pixie for all their help. 

December 15 – “Float Your Boat” Christmas Boat Parade. Sharon Provenzano and Lillian Massaro have 

requested that all participants organize at the boat dock at 4:30 PM.  SCOPP will serve refreshments 

immediately following the parade in Auditorium 1.  There will be a prize for the best decorated boat or lake 

vehicle. 

New Year’s Eve Party – December 31 – “All About the 20’s.  Tickets will be sold at the Christmas Party on 

Dec. 14, in the clubhouse on Dec. 16, Dec. 17, Dec. 18, Dec. 19 and Dec. 25 at the Christmas Potluck.  Time:  

8:00-1:00.  Delicious Appetizers will be served and music will be made by Rick Darquea of Wellington, FL. 

New Business: 

Chris will have foods available by the clubhouse during the Jan. 11 Park Place Rummage Sale. 



SCOPP will serve coffee and donuts for the CPR classes on Jan. 22 & Jan. 29 as requested by Gary Argraves 

for the Block Captains. 

Comedy Night will be held on Jan. 25.  Tickets will be available at the New Year’s Eve Party, Jan. 6, 7 and the 

8
th

. Jan. 13, 14, 20 & 21
st
.  Watch for details on upcoming poster and in the Pulse. 

SCOPP is questioning what is happening with Channel 95.  SCOPP has not been allowed on it and no one 

seems to know who is in charge.  We may decide to start our own webpage to advertise our upcoming events. 

There was a general discussion concerning the need for more space in the mailroom to advertise events and 

make residents more aware of happenings in the park. 

February 8 – Annual Golf Cart Rally – Start time 10:00 AM – Lunch $5.00 – hosted by Karen & Jim Whaley. 

Karen reported that they are looking for a local vendor as a sponsor this year and that there is also the 

possibility of renting golf carts. 

Feb. 15 – “Deep in the Heart of Texas” Party – Music by Guns & Pistols – A Western Buffet will be served. 

Our thanks to all the volunteers who help make all our events so successful.  We are always looking for 

volunteers and if you or friends/neighbors are looking to get involved, please contact Cheryle Johnson or 

Barbara Lawson to sign up. 

December birthdays were celebrated with refreshments – Janice Kenney, Terry Masino & Phylis Robin. 

Barbara Pierce made a motion to adjourn – seconded by Barbara Groh.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:38 PM. 


